



September 2018

Our School Community believes PCS is a welcoming & Safe Community School with high academic and behavior expectations for each student. Each student is required to be Responsible, Respectful, Safe and Prepared (RRSP)in our Positive Learning Environment. We will ALL work together to ensure each student experiences success.

https://secure1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/district8/schools/pcs/Pages/Home.aspx Check out our Twitter page for some pics-- @PCSMonarchs!

We would like to welcome everyone back from what we hope was a restful vacation. We look forward to a GREAT school year!. There are some things for your attention;

Hours of Instruction 8:00-Breakfast Program

8:10-Teachers in classrooms and hallways for supervision. **8:30-** Classes begin- students MUST be in home rooms

10:15-10:30 Recess/Nutrition Break-please send a snack with your child

12:00-12:40 -Lunch break

12:40 pm-afternoon classes begin

1:45 pm K-2 dismissal **2:45** pm 3-8 dismissal

**Entry and exit through side and back door please

Doors will open at 8:10 each Morning until the Breakfast Program begins

Breakfast Program is expected to start later in the month, keep an eye out for info on the date. The program will run from 8:00 until about 8:25 each morning. Until then the doors will open at 8:10am.

PSSC Elections & Meet-The-Teacher Night took place last week. We had a great turnout. Thanks to Carolyn McLennan, , Christina McLennan, and Tracy Savoie for stepping up to serve on our PSSC! Thanks to DEC Rep Heather Gillis for attending as well!

Teaching and Learning Time- ALL parents and visitors are required to report to the office upon entering the school. We ask parents to work in partnership with the school to protect and preserve Teaching and Learning Time and maintain a safe learning environment for our children so that they will have the best possible opportunity for success.

LUNCH- We will send info home about the Boys'& Girls' Lunch Program later in the month. Until that begins all children are asked to bring a lunch. Please send a note if you'd like your child to go home for lunch. We ask that students either remain at school or go home each day; it is very confusing when children change every few days or weeks from going home to remaining at school.

NUT AND SCENT FREE- We have several serious allergies in the building and as a result must be scent and nut free. Since the resemblance to peanut butter might cause anxiety and confusion, peanut butter substitutes, like WOW butter must be clearly labelled with the stickers that come with the product. We also are asking that parents not send any food into the school to share with the class- cupcakes, birthday cakes, treats etc cause safety issues in the classrooms and in order to be inclusive we do not wish to serve things that not all our children can eat. Special pencils, erasers, stickers etc can be sent in on special occasions to share with everyone safely.

MONARCHS AFTER HOURS- Look for info about After School Activities which will begin later in the month of September.

Trips/ Activities- We sometimes have children who forget to bring in permission slips for activities or trips. We are sure you understand that this causes MEGA confusion on trip/event days. We will not be able to accept any permission slips after 8:30 am on the day of the trip/ sporting event, and will not be able to make phone calls looking for permission slips. Verbal permission is not acceptable; a parent's signature is required. Thanks for your help with this concern.

Prince Charles School Staff for 2018-2019 is listed on the reverse side of this page.

Prince Charles School Staff 2017-2018

Ms. Maggie Heffernan Kindergarten Miss Carlie Morrison Kindergarten Mrs. Andrea Grav Grade 1 Mrs. Tammy Walsh Grade 1 Ms. Katie Heffernan Grade 2 Mrs. Tiffany Munn Grade 2 Ms. Heather Machum Grade 3/4 Ms. Sarah Ackroyed Grade 3/4 Mrs. Laura Biggs Grade 5 Mrs. Debbie Noel Grade 6/7 Mr. Shawn McVicar Grade 7/8 Music & French Ms. Anne Dykeman Mrs. Alie McLaughlin **EST-** Resource Ms. Loredana Andriani **EST-Guidance** Mr. Charles Blanchet **EAL Support Tutor** Mrs. Janice McEwen Library Assistant

Mrs. Abby Nice Community School Coordinator
Mrs. Alison Folkins School Intervention Worker
Mr. Craig Wood Educational Assistant
Ms. Carolyn McNulty Educational Assistant

Ms. Carolyn McNulty

Ms. Kathy Boudreau

Ms. Roxanne Gaudet

Mr. Ted Jones

Ms. Holly Campbell- Miller

Ms. Keira Walton

Educational Assistant

Educational Assistant

Educational Assistant

Educational Assistant

Educational Assistant

Ms. Keira Walton

Ms. Sarah Taylor

Ms. Misty Wilcox

Ms. Heather O'Dell

Mrs. Lorna Carrier

Educational Assistant

Educational Assistant

Educational Assistant

Educational Assistant

Administrative Assistant

Mr. Jamie Foster

Ms. Gail Seale

Ms. Shirley Mills

Mrs. Lori Doyle

Custodian

Custodian

Custodian

Custodian

Custodian

Custodian